
 

TO:  Residents of Hunters View 

 
FROM:  Hunters View Associates 

San Francisco Housing Authority 
Urban Strategies 
Bayview YMCA 

 

DATE:  June 16, 2012 

 

RE:  Fire at Hunters View 

 

  

Early this morning there was a fire at Hunters View. The San Francisco Fire Department arrived at the 

site at approximately 4:00 AM and put out the fire. Early reports have indicated that the fire was 

isolated to a portion of the new Block 4 building (which is the block closest to Keith Street) and that no 

one was injured in the fire.  In addition, no occupied units or new Blocks 5 & 6 units were damaged. 

 

Block 4 was anticipated to be completed in May 2013, and this is likely to impact the schedule for 

completion of that building. Block 6, which is anticipated to be complete and ready for occupancy in 

November/December of 2012, is most likely still on schedule, and the team is hopeful that residents will 

still be able to start moving in by the end of 2012. 

 

While the fire is a set-back for the project, the team will work diligently to get back on track, so that all 

of the Phase I units can be ready for occupancy as soon as possible.  Jack Gardner, President & CEO of 

the John Stewart Company, said early this morning that “this will not prevent the rebirth of Hunters 

View, and we will do everything possible to get the project back on schedule.” 

 

The San Francisco Fire Department will be conducting an investigation to determine the cause of the 

fire. The Hunters View team is fully cooperating in that investigation and more information will be 

distributed as soon as it becomes available.  

 

Should you have any information related to the fire, please contact the San Francisco Fire Department at 

(415) 920-2933. 

 

Should you have any questions or comments about this incident or the project, please feel free to 

contact the following members of the Hunters View team. 

 

John Stewart Company, Margaret Campbell, (415) 420-5795 

San Francisco Housing Authority, Barbara Smith, (415) 715-3220 

Urban Strategies, Kathy Perry, (415) 735-3712 

 


